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Sacramento Metro Fire Dept. Friday, October 5, 2018 
6609 Rio Linda Blvd. 2:00 pm 

Rio Linda, CA 95673  

Public documents relating to any open session items listed on this agenda that are distributed 

to the Committee members less than 72 hours before the meeting are available for public 

inspection on the counter of the District Office.  

The public may address the Committee concerning any item of interest. Persons who wish to 

comment on either agenda or non-agenda items should fill out the Comment Card and give it 
to the General Manager. The Committee Chair will call for comments at the appropriate time. 

Comments will be subject to reasonable time limits (3 minutes).  

In compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, if you have a disability, and you need a 

disability-related modification or accommodation to participate in this meeting, please contact 

the District office at (916) 991-1000. Requests must be made as early as possible and at least 

one full business day before the start of the meeting. 

 

Call to Order 

 

Public Comment 

This is an opportunity for the public to comment on non-agenda items with the 
subject matter jurisdiction of the Committee. Comments are limited to 2 minutes. 

 

Items for Discussion and Action 

 

1. Review the District’s inactive service charge policies and practices with respect 
to the sufficiency of the requests for waivers. 

2. Update on the September 17th Board action to revise the developer deposit 
requirements to be consistent with the Northborough Developer Deposit 
Agreement. 

3. Review several incomplete items in the District’s capital improvement plan, 
which have been stalled for several years. 

 

 

Items Requested for Next Month’s Committee Agenda 

Adjournment 

************************************ 
Next Scheduled Planning Committee Meeting: Friday, November 2, 2018 

************************************ 
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Planning Committee 

Agenda Item: 1 

 

 

Date:   October 5, 2018 

Subject: Inactive Service Fee Waiver Request Policy 

Staff Contact: Timothy R. Shaw, General Manager 

 

Recommended Committee Action: 

Review the current policies and practices for customers being charged the 

inactive service fee (Resolution 2013-08), and determine if revisions to the 
waiver request process are necessary and appropriate. 

Current Background and Justification:  

The Board adopted the current version of the inactive account fee in June of 
2013. Resolution 2013-08 only provides one exception to the fee, which is for 
undeveloped parcels (bare land). Pursuant to Resolution 2013-08, bare land is 

not charged the inactive service fee, so this scenario isn’t a waiver. It’s an 
exclusion. 

The District experiences recurring complaints from property owners, including 
complaints that there is nothing they can do to avoid being charged the fee. 
The fee was implemented with the advice of the District’s Legal Counsel in 

2013, it is reasonable to have current Legal Counsel review the policies and 
practices associated with inactive service fees. 

Staff recommendation: 
 
I recommend the Planning Committee review documents associated with this 

item, including any preliminary reports from Legal Counsel. Then, if necessary 
and appropriate, forward an item onto the October 15th Board agenda. 







 
 

Item for Discussion and Action 
Agenda Item: 4.2 

 
 
 
Date: July 15, 2013 
 
Subject: Inactive Service Fee  
 
Staff Contact: Mary Henrici, General Manager  
 
 
Recommended Committee Action:  
The committee recommends that the service fee be reduced to $27.68 / bi-monthly which is the amount of 
debt service required from each customer to pay our loans.  They also recommend that all inactive 
customers be given the opportunity to have their service disconnected with the understanding that if their 
service is capped they will be required to pay capacity fees again in order to get the service turned on.  
Customers who have paid the higher rate will receive a credit to their account for the difference which 
will then be applied to future billings.  Accounts that do not pay the fee will be subject to the District’s 
collection proceedings including disconnection and liening of the property. 
 
Current Background and Justification: 
The original standby fee was enacted in September 2012 during a meeting where the staff also requested 
the Board approve implementing the rest of the rate increase approved in 2011.  The Board denied 
increasing the rates to active customers but approved charging a fee for all inactive customers based on 
meter size to pay debt service and fixed costs.  The inactive service fee has been discussed at just about 
every Board meeting since the new Board has been seated.  It has been politically unpopular with the 
public since the fee has been established.  Since the fees inception the Board has reduced the fee to a flat 
fee from the previous fee based on meter size.  The Board has made exclusion for properties with two 
meters in the Mc Clellan cleanup area.  They have also allowed properties that are vacant and unimproved 
to be excluded from the fee provided they pay capacity fees again once the service is activated.   
 
The District billed out $6,269 in the month of May and has received $3,871 as of June 30, 2013 for these 
charges. 
 
Estimated annual revenue based on May bills is $37,614.00.   
 
Annual total income is $2,440,000/$37,614 inactive service fee charges = 1.5% of total income. 
 



$37,614 is equivalent to 123 hrs of legal work. 
 
District has already spent at least 41.25 hrs or $12,581.25 for legal work on this issue as of May 30, 2013. 
 
If the fee was abolished the estimated amount of debt service that would need to be paid through current 
customers for inactive accounts would be $20,760 based on 125 inactive accounts @ $27.68 each. 
 
Conclusion: 
The Finance/Administration Committee has reviewed the options of repealing the fee, reducing the fee 
and giving the public an option to opt out of the fee.  
 
With all things considered the Finance committee felt it would be best to reduce the fee to the amount 
required to pay debt service which is $27.68 bimonthly. The committee also recommended that all 
inactive customers be allowed to have the option to opt out of paying the fee with the understanding that 
they would be required to pay capacity fees again when their service is reconnected. 
 
 
Board Action / Motion  
 
Motioned by:  Director _________ Seconded by Director _________ 
 
Dills:         Green:           Caron:          Anderson:          Longo:         . 
 
(A) Yea  (N) Nay  (Ab) Abstain  (Abs) Absent   
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Planning Committee 

Agenda Item: 2 

 

 

Date:   October 5, 2018 

Subject: Developer Deposit Agreement with Elverta Specific Plan 
Owners Group 

Staff Contact: Timothy R. Shaw, General Manager 

 

Recommended Committee Action: 

There may be no Committee action required at this time. This item is an 
update/follow up to the Board action taken at the September 17th meeting 
regarding developer deposit agreements consistency. 

Current Background and Justification:  

The September 17th Board action to revise and implement developer deposit 
agreements to be consistent with the Northborough agreement was conveyed to 

the Elverta Specific Plan Owners Group (ESPOG) representatives. 

The previous developer deposit agreement with ESPOG, which was not 

consistent with the Northborough agreement, expired in May 2018. 

The ESPOG response to the Boards action is contentious. As of the writing of 
this staff report, I am concerned that a revised and/or renewed developer 

deposit agreement with ESPOG will be a protracted process. Legal Counsel has 
reached out to ESPOG, and the only substantive thing agreed upon thus far is 

the need for further discussions. 

Staff recommendation: 
 

Until the ESPOG developer deposit agreement issue is resolved, I recommend 
the District refrain from assigning any billable work by District consultants 
(Legal Counsel and District Engineer). 

























1

Tim Shaw

Subject: FW: Board Action on August 17th; Development Deposit Refinements
Attachments: Item 4.7 - Example Developer Funding Agmt Northborough Signed Funding 

Agreement.pdf

Importance: High

 
 

From: Tim Shaw  
Sent: Thursday, September 27, 2018 9:39 AM 
To: 'Rob Smith' <RSmith@TheRCHGroup.com>; Ken Giberson (kgiberson@msce.com) <kgiberson@msce.com> 
Cc: 'JPemstein@HBTSac.com' <JPemstein@HBTSac.com> 
Subject: Board Action on September 17th; Development Deposit Refinements 
Importance: High 
 
Rob: 
At the September 17th meeting, the RLECWD Board of Directors acted to make our development deposit policy more 
consistent and less vulnerable. The Board’s action was to direct that developer deposits are to be handled using the 
Northborough funding agreement as a model. The impact for ESPOG interactions will be to execute a developer funding 
agreement in substantially the same format as the attached agreement with Northborough. 
 
Please review the attachment and identify any changes you believe to be appropriate due to differences between the 
Northborough agreement and the ESPOG needed agreement. Execution of such new agreement may become limiting 
path for continued workshops identified as a mutually agreed upon means for resolving the outstanding issues between 
ESPOG and RLECWD. 
 
Timothy R. Shaw 
General Manager 
Rio Linda / Elverta Community Water District 
(916) 991-8891 
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Planning Committee 

Agenda Item: 3 

 

 

Date:   October 5, 2018 

Subject: Stalled Capital Improvement Projects 

Staff Contact: Timothy R. Shaw, General Manager 

 

Recommended Committee Action: 

Review the details provided for the stalled capital improvement projects and 

recommend which, if any, are recommended to continue pursuing.  

Current Background and Justification:  

As mentioned at the future items portion of the September Planning 

Committee, staff recently advised me of the stalled status for several previously 
approved capital improvement projects. These projects were evidently approved 
by the Board via adoption of various capital budgets throughout the prior 

years. Evidently, funding was not secured to complete these items, yet some 
spending toward the items occurred. 

The District continues to experience insufficient funding for these items. 
Nevertheless, it is necessary to designate which (if any) of these items 
continues to be needed in light of the continued funding restrictions. 

If any of the items are deemed worthy of continuation, the next step would be 
to discuss funding and timing. 

If any of these items are deemed appropriate to terminate, any money spent on 
the item prior to the determination to terminate the item needs to be properly 
accounted and allocated to the current fiscal year as a “write off”. 
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Staff recommendation: 
 

I recommend the Planning Committee forward item(s) the onto the Board 
agenda for October 15th, for any recommended termination or continuation of 

stalled capital improvement items. 



Stalled Capital Improvement Projects

Budget FY(s) Project Name
Budget 
Amount Project Description (per budget documents)

Last 
Transaction 

Date
Amount Paid 

to Date Status Recommendation

2015-16
L Street - Storm Drain 
Construction $50,000.00

This budget item is for the construction of 230-ft of 12” storm drain. The need for the storm drain 
extension is described in Budget Item A-2. The storm drain extension is needed in order to properly 
deliver water from the L Street plant to Sacramento County’s main storm drain line at the adjacent 
park. Without the storm drain extension, during a reservoir overflow event, the onsite storm drain will 
overflow into L Street. 12/1/2015 $13,036.60

2016-17
2017-18

El Dorado County Water & Power 
Supply MOU $275,000.00

This budget item is a carryover project from last year’s capital budget. The cost was approved by the 
Board of Directors as part of a signed Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between El Dorado 
Water and Power Authority (EDWAPA) and the District. The purpose of the MOU is for the District and 
EDWAPA to work together to put EDWAPA’s surface water right to use by the District until EDWAPA 
has a need for them. The project is being administrated by EDWAPA.

9/27/2017 $39,441.63

2016-17
2017-18 River Arc Participation $115,000.00

The River Arc Project consists of six local water purveyors (Rio Linda / Elverta Community Water 
District, City of Sacramento, Sacramento County Water Agency, California American Water Company, 
Placer County Water Agency, and City of Roseville) that are working together to construct a surface 
water treatment plant that treats Sacramento River water and delivers treated water to the region. 
The District is participating in this project to bring supplemental surface water into the District to 
supply the current and future customers with a combination of ground and surface water. This is a 
long range project that is planned to be built within the next 10 to 20 years.

7/21/2017 $125,011.22

2014-15
L Street - Well 12 Replacement 
(Design Only) $50,000.00

This budget item is for the plans and specifications to replace Well 12 with a new well that is more 
efficient and has an expected capacity of 1,500 gpm.  The replacement well (Well 12A) is planned to be 
constructed in FY 2015-16 and part of the HC water supply mitigation.

5/6/2015 $6,542.00

2015-16
District Office Design and 
Permitting $30,000.00

This budget item is to complete plans and specifications for a new District Office that will be planned 
to be built in the 2016/17 capital budget year. The existing office is not large enough for District 
operations and would require extensive upgrades to meet current code requirements.

12/1/2015 $4,870.00

Two Rivers Architects: 
Preliminary Architect for District 
Office Building

2014-15
2015-16 Adele Court Pipeline $20,000.00

This budget item is to replace the existing 2-inch water line to stabilize pressure to customers in Adele 
Court. The project was originally planned to be installed using District Staff. Based on the limited 
equipment District Staff has, the project is now being re-budgeted for 2015/16 and bid out to local 
contractors to install. 8/24/2015 $5,745.00

2015-16
Install 100 feet of 8” DIP in 
Paladin Way $20,000.00

This budget item will close a loop in Paladin Way eliminating two dead ends and providing better water 
quality and circulation to customers on this water line. 9/15/2015 $2,120.00

2015-16
Install 200 feet of DIP on 
5th/Montague, Obtain Easement $30,000.00

This budget item will close a loop on 5th/Montague eliminating two dead ends and providing better 
water quality and circulation to customers on this water line.

9/15/2015 $2,310.00


